AMESBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held at the Bowman Centre 
on Tuesday 21 June 2022 at 7.15pm
PRESENT:   Cllr R Yuill (Chair), Cllr D Kuczera (Mayor), Cllr E Taylor, Cllr S Hedge, Cllr M Strange, Cllr I Mitchell, Cllr M Brannon
IN ATTENDANCE:  Mrs W Bown (Town Clerk)
PUBLIC:  0
PRESS:   0
	1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.
7.
	Public Questions
Apologies for absence
Apologies received from Cllr Devendran and Cllr Jaconiah (both unwell)
To approve the minutes of the last meeting dated 19/04/22
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record. 

To receive any declarations of interest from members
None

Councillors’ questions/statements
None
Clerk’s Update

The Clerk confirmed that the Town Council was very likely to receive a grant from the Area Board towards the creation of the Youth Area at Stockport Avenue.  
The removal of the lamp post in Amesbury Centre means that one hanging basket needs to be relocated.  The Admin Officer has contacted Atkins to establish where this can now be put.

To receive a request to install caches at Lords Walk
Councillors considered a request from a local resident to install the caches.

Proposed:  Cllr Verbinnen

Seconded:  Cllr Brannon

Resolved:  to allow the installation of caches at Lords Walk with the caveat that no damage is caused to the trees.

Recommendation to Full Council:  to add areas to the grounds maintenance contract this year
Proposed:  The Mayor

Seconded:  Cllr Verbinnen

Resolved:  to add the following to this year’s grounds maintenance contract: 

Country Park Phase 1; immediately after transfer: Country Park Phase 2; verge at Penny Lane; Play areas 2, 3, 4,5 and adjoining open spaces

	ACTION
Clerk



	8.
9.

10.

11.

12.
	To receive a report on the Bowman Centre and to agree actions
Boiler/heating system:  advice is being sought on solar/air source pumps.

Screen: it is currently not easy for people to use the screen.  The Mayor confirmed that although boxed in, the screen can still be unbuttoned and relocated.

Dishwasher:  It was confirmed that it had a faulty screen, but was still useable.  Officers were to investigate whether the screen could be repaired.

Proposed:  The Mayor
Seconded:  Cllr Verbinnen

Resolved:  to action the following:

To obtain quotations to replace the boiler and heating system

To secure the screen to a stud wall and box in the projector and screen

To decorate the building on an annual rota

To purchase black out blinds for the windows and doors and blackout curtains for the stage and bottom window

To re-stock the kitchen and maintain at an agreed level

To purchase a small fridge/freezer

To receive a proposal for future events at the Bowman Centre/Centenary Pavilion
It was noted that a community cinema club would need to be formed if running a cinema from the Bowman Centre.
Proposed:  The Mayor

Seconded:  Cllr Taylor

Resolved:  to support the list of events in principle and to give support as needed

Orchard Roundabout:  to recommend to Full Council a one-off tidy of the roundabout

Cllr Taylor reported that a general tidy up of the roundabout was required.  The lower branches need to be removed to improve visibility.
Cllr Yuill reported that the roundabout had been mowed recently.

Bloor Homes is to be requested to remove its sign from the roundabout.

To establish the requirement specification for a Speed Indicator Device

The new speed indicator device has been returned as it did not suit the Town Council’s needs.
An alternative product was considered by the committee.  

Councillors confirmed that the solar option was not required.

The Clerk is to request a quotation based on the original spec – with a spare battery and charger

Health and wellbeing report – consideration towards use of the Bowman Centre for tea/coffee mornings
Councillors noted that the groups would need to be self-sufficient, that the Town Council would act as a facilitator.  Bowman Centre charges could not be waived.  

More detail is required.  The Clerk is to establish whether a grant could be given to such a group.
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Clerk
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Clerk




	13.
14.

15.

16.
	To discuss the proposal to erect advertising notice boards at the entrances to Amesbury (from the June Full Council)
It was noted that advertising boards – for short-term Town Council led community events – should be placed on Town Council land.  Th Mayor believes that temporary structures should not require planning permission.
The maintenance team is to be asked for advice on the possible locations.

Proposed:  Cllr Verbinnen

Seconded: The Mayor

Resolved:  for the staff to undertake an assessment of possible locations for advertising notice boards

Boscombe Down Pitches – update report
Cllr Yuill reported that he is still in communication with Boscombe Down but that no further progress has been made.

To receive a report on Great Amber Way Play Area

The probe showed that the ground below was muddy.

If, when holes are dug, the base is found to be unsuitable, the issues will be the responsibility of the contractor.  An independent company will decide if the installation was as expected from the playground contractor.  Rospa is to be asked to undertake an inspection following the works to ensure the safety of the play equipment.
The proposed action is to be taken and results reported back to the committee.

Items for the next agenda

Condition of Byway 20
Date of next meeting:  7.15pm on 19th July 2022 at the Bowman Centre

Meeting closed 8.40pm
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